

Islands Office PO Box 2106 860 State Road Vineyard Haven, MA 02568 tel 508.693.7662 thetrustees.org

March 2, 2021

James Hagerty c/o Town of Edgartown Board of Selectmen 70 Main St. Edgartown, MA 02539

Dear Members of the Board of Selectmen:

Pursuant to the Edgartown Zoning Bylaw DCPC overlay at 5.4.F.1, The Trustees of Reservations currently holds two seats to serve on the Edgartown Cape Poge DCPC Advisory Committee, as recommended in the 1988 Cape Pogue DCPC <u>Decision</u> and approved by voters.

We understand that Edgartown has drafted changes to this bylaw to be voted on in the upcoming town meeting this spring that include, among other changes, the removal of one Trustees seat. As the largest landowner within the DCPC, we respectfully ask to retain our two seats at the table, consistent with the purposes set forth in the DCPC Decision.

Thank you.

Sam Hart Islands Director

Cc: Adam Turner